ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES TUESDAY, JUNE 24, 2014

Continued from page 374

Mr. Keen has completed the two year bridge inspection for Adair County and met with the Commission to give his report. The inspections were performed earlier this year. There are several wooden bridges in Adair County and he presented a list of the major bridges that need replaced in the near future. He mentioned the bridge on Tiger Way in Brashear which continues to get worse over the years due to section loss from rust.

Mr. Curtis informed Mr. Keen of the recent bridge collapse on Horizon Trail and that the bridge on Foothill Road would be replaced using BRO funds. It was also discussed that the Road and Bridge Department would replace the bridge on Laurel Lane. Beginning July 7th, the County will have a 50 calendar day window to replace the bridge. MoDOT has agreed to open the normally closed portion of the road for the 50 day time period for construction of the bridge.

At 10:35 a.m., the Elected Official's monthly meeting was held in the Commissioner's Suite of the Courthouse. Attending the meeting were Adair County 1st District Commissioner, Carson Adams; Adair County Clerk, Sandra Collop; Adair County Recorder, Pat Shoush; Adair County Collector, David Erwin; Adair County Treasurer, Lori Smith and Adair County Assessor, Donnie Waybill. Absent were Adair County Presiding Commissioner, Stanley Pickens; Adair County Public Administrator, Rhonda Noe; Adair County Sheriff, Robert Hardwick; Adair County Prosecuting Attorney, Matt Wilson; Adair County Coroner, Brian Noe; and Adair County Circuit Clerk, Linda Decker.

Mr. Waybill stated that Adair County is in compliance with the State Tax Commission regarding ratios for assessed valuations and he is going to close the tax books today. Beginning in 2015, you will receive notice of the new personal property website and in 2016 can file your personal property taxes on-line.

Commissioner Adams discussed updating vehicles in 2015. He asked for everyone's input in regards to a vehicle that could meet the needs of various departments within the County.

Mrs. Collop stated that absentee voting for the August 5th Primary Election began today. Also, auditors conducting the 2 year financial audit for the County have completed their field work and are no longer in the County.

Mr. Erwin stated he was glad to be back from a three week absence due to surgery and was feeling fine. He was preparing for the back tax sale that is held the 4th Monday in August. The date for the sale will be August 25, 2014 and will be advertised beginning the last Friday in July for three weeks. After July 1, the Collector will only accept cash, money order, or cashier's check for the payment of delinquent property taxes from prior years.

Mrs. Shoush stated she will be attending training for marriage licenses. Three Recorders were being sued for infringing upon the rights of others by not going to penile institutions to issue marriage licenses.

Continued on page 376

ATTEST

County Clerk

Sandra Collop

Presiding Commissioner